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Dear Minister,

We would like to draw your attention to the Recommendation of the Commission on vouchers offered to
passengers and travellers as an alternative to reimbursement for cancelled package travel and transport services
in the context of the COVID-19 pandemic. Please find enclosed a copy of this Recommendation.

While recognising the serious impact that the COVID-19 pandemic has had on carriers, organisers of package
tours and providers of tourism services, this Recommendation recalls that the Union’s rules under the passenger
rights Regulations and the Package Travel Directive remain applicable in the current COVID-19 context. In
case of cancellation of transport services or a package tour, passengers or travellers have the right to be
reimbursed in money within the prescribed legal timeline (within 7 days to one month for passengers,
depending on the transport mode, or 14 days for travellers). If carriers or organisers wish to offer travellers or
passengers a voucher as an alterative to reimbursement, they have to clearly indicate to them that they have a
choice between the reimbursement in money and the voucher. The Recommendation sets out how vouchers
could be made more attractive, through financial guarantees and favourable and flexible terms.

Over the last weeks, we have been listening carefully to the views of Member States, the European Parliament
as well as various stakeholders.

A large number of Member States unilaterally adopted specific national rules on package travel, while others
requested changes to the EU Package Travel Directive temporarily postponing the deadline for refunds or
allowing organisers of package travel to issue vouchers instead of reimbursement in money. Many Member
States also requested changes to the EU passenger rights Regulations, temporarily allowing transport service
providers to issue vouchers instead of reimbursement in money, irrespective of the preference of the passengers
and travellers. Other Member States expressed their opinion against changes to the applicable rules.

The European Parliament adopted Resolution 2020/2616(RSP) on 17 April 2020 on EU coordinated action to
combat the COVID-19 pandemic and its consequences, calling on the Commission to ensure that the passenger
rights Regulations are properly implemented in the context of COVID-19 pandemic. Both of us also had
numerous discussions with Members of the European Parliament on this topic.

We have taken all these positions, including those of business and consumer or passenger associations,
carefully into consideration.

The numerous cancellations resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic have indeed led to an unsustainable cash
flow and revenue situation for the transport and travel sectors and the Commission understands the need to






While we hope that these issues can be resolved without recourse to formal infringement proceedings, we
would nevertheless like to stress that, if there is no satisfactory follow-up to this letter, the Commission will
have to consider the opening of formal infringement proceedings under Article 258 of the Treaty on the
Functioning of the European Union (TFEU). :

We look forward to a constructive cooperation.

Yours faithfully,

Enclosure: Commission Recommendation C(2020)3125 final of 13 May 2020, OJ L 151, 14.5.2020, p. 10-16
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